DALLAS BARBER AND STYLIST COLLEGE

QUATERLY MEETING
june, ‘2021

IN ATTENDANCE WERE:
Sylvester Iwotor

Dolores Iwotor

Craig banks

Uche iwotor

Shay Tillary

Hayes D

ISSUES DICUSSED

The meeting took off at 11:30 am. with Mr. Sylvester commenting on the recent
unprofessional and unruly attitude of some of the students. That’s why a disciplinary
action was taken against James Johnson in school. They were both suspended for one
week.

Mr. Sylvester talked about punctuality of the entire members of the staff. He made us
understand why it is important that each and every one of us be here at least 10 minutes
to 9:00am and 8:00am on Saturday respectively. The teachers should be in class at
9:00am and 1:00pm on the dot even if it was one student in the classroom.

All the new students should as well be well intimated about the basics of haircut,
shampoo and styling before they are allowed to get on the clinic floor. All the students
must be on their uniform at all times while in school. Wearing of caps and head gears are
also prohibited, while eating in the classroom or on the clinic floor is not allowed.

Mr. Sylvester equally mentioned the rate of student’s attendance. He was saying that
every student must be in school at least thrice a week in order not to have problems with
his or her financial aid. He equally discussed on means that can be used to increase our
enrollment count.

Mrs. Craig banks made some remarks about the indiscipline among the new students
when they are asked to do something and incessant demand for tips from the clients by
students. Disciplinary action such as one day suspension will be meted out on any student
who demands a tip or trying to harass and charge a client additional money.

Mr. Sylvester advised the teachers to try to be a little more diplomatic in their dealings
with the students. He asked the teachers to always carry themselves well in the mist of
the students in order for them to earn their respect.



He equally touched on enlightening the students on the loan program, which will be
demonstrated in the classroom with the aid of a TV showing. The new TV will also be
used for other demonstrative class and not for a private movie viewing.

We reviewed the financial report, mission, objectives and long range goals and short,
and can not afford another school, so we will be closing two schools. All employees and
some students have been informed.

The meeting came to an end at 2:37pm.



